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CAMPUS ACTIVITIES 

1. Acquisition of new vehicle! Pg 2 
2. Campus Cultural Day Pg 3 — 4  

3. Research Presentation Day Pg 5 
4. Innovative teaching Methods pg 

5—8 
5. Anti Abortion Campaign pg 9 

6. MEC Breakfast pg 10 
7. Outreach Activities Pg 11 

8. Ongoing Inservice training Pg 12 
9. Social Club Activities Pg 13—14 

10. Staff Movement 

Nursing Campus staff appreciating the 
new transport. 

INNOVATIVE TEACHING  
READ MORE ON PAGE 6 

CAMPUS CULTURAL DAY … 
READ MORE ON PAGE 3 

MEC BREAKFAST… 
READ MORE ON PAGE 9 
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Port Shepstone Campus staff appreciating the new 22 seater vehicle. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We are so lucky that Port Shepstone Nursing Campus has 

been allocated a new 22 seater VW Craft vehicle to 

transport students and staff safely! Thank you KZNCN for 

making our lives easier! 
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CAMPUS CULTURAL DAY 
Group 1/2018 as part of their second year Social Science curriculum 

present a “Cultural Day” to illustrate their interpretation of the social 

concept of “culture”. This enthusiastic expression of culture may in-

clude short plays, dancing, recitals and singing. Thank you for the in-

vitation to Campus staff and dignitaries on the 16th of August 2019. A 

very creative, innovative and resourceful group of artists entertained 

us from Group 1/2018! This year’s theme was based on homosexuality 

in rural areas. Well done to each student! Your production was exem-

plary and the cultural array of food phenomenal! Well done also to all 

the chef’s!  
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Campus students dressed in traditional clothing for the function. 

Campus staff  dressed in traditional attire on Cultural Day. 

Newsletter Name   I    PAGE 04               

Sample Image 



RESEARCH PRESENTATION DAY 

 

 

Group 1/2017, in their third year of study, participate in research 

projects as part of the R425 programme. This culminates in a 

presentation of the Research studies which took place on the 

23rd August 2019. It was humbling to witness the growth and 

maturity of these students as they honed their academic writing 

and scientific study skills. What a high standard of work! Well 

done Group 1/2017, we are so proud of you! 
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INNOVATIVE TEACHING AND ASSESSMENT STRATEGIES 
WORKSHOP 
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Mrs HF Mkhize represented the Campus at this workshop 

sponsored by the National Department of Health, SUC-

CEED and HWSETA. It was held at the University of Free 

State from the 29 July to 01 August 2019.  The information 

gained will be cascaded to all lecturers at all campuses 

with a roll-out plan commencing on the 16.09.2019. We 

are looking forward to the new positive changes in teach-
ing and learning in nursing education! 



The Debate as a teaching strategy  

Mrs HF Mkhize facilitated the learning strategy of a 

“Debate” with Group 01/2018. The Social Science stu-

dents debated the merits of “Legitimizing illness Vs Nor-

malizing illness” in Chronic Invalidism. Their performance 

was exceptionally good and the students enjoyed the de-

bate. The lecturers and the campus Principal, Mrs Cele at-

tended and Mrs Cele was impressed and congratulated 
Group 01/2018 for a job well done! 
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The Debate in action. Well done Group 1/2018! 
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The Jigsaw Teaching Method was also a great success ! 



Ms NC Boloko (HoD: Midwifery - Port Shepstone Cam-
pus) holding the banner high to prevent back street 
abortions.  
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Mrs N. G. Cele (Campus Principal—Port Shepstone 
Campus) and students at the MEC Anti Illegal Abortion 
Campaign. 
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Sithembinkosi Primary School Careers Day.  

Aspiring prospective Health Care Professionals  
dressed up in white coats to get the feel of their fu-
tures! 

 

Mrs Vusani (lecturer) and Mrs Malunga (lecturer) represented Port 

Shepstone Campus at a Careers Day function at Sithembinkosi Prima-

ry School in Gamalakhe. The informative event was organised by the 

school for their Grade 7 learners. Departments represented on the day, 

included Basic Education (Ugu district office), Health, Engineering, 

SAPS, and Correctional Services. We wish the children good fortune in 

reaching their chosen career dreams!  
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 Mr S Jwacu and Mrs D.O. Ngcobo (lecturer) 

Thank you Sandile from South African Blood Service (SABS) for an in-

formative and very interesting presentation given the lecturers for their 

monthly in-service training! We are especially proud of Mr. Jwacu as 

he is a  fine “product” of Port Shepstone Campus. We appreciated 

your knowledge and experience in this field.   All the best in your new 

venture! 
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As a community driven project, the Campus lecturers raise funds on a 

regular basis to benefit under privileged school children in our  

district. Every January, the Campus chooses a rural school that would 

benefit from help in sourcing school attire for children that are under 

privileged.  This year we are happy to have provided 2 full changes of 

school uniforms, shoes and school bags to 10 precious children at 

Zwelihle  Primary School.  
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Social club 



Social club 

Campus staff handed out school uniforms and bags to learners at 

Zwelihle Primary School! We wish all the children an adventurous and 

fun school year! 
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Sadly, Port Shepstone Campus bids Mrs P Magadla farewell in 

her role as a lecturer as she ventures forth in her career as a 

Professional Nurse at Southport Clinic. Fortunately, we will still 

have communication with Mrs Magadla as our students will 

continue to benefit from her expertise as they attend the clinic 

for clinical placement experience! Everything of the very best in 

your future endeavours!!!  
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FAREWELL Mrs Magadla! 
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Congratulations to Mrs Nyawose (nee Dlamini) on 
her recent marriage on the 22 June 2019!  



Physical Address: 

107 Marine Drive, Shelly Beach, 
Port Shepstone, 

4265 

 

 

SWITCHBOARD: 
039—3155322 

SWITCHBOARD FAX NUMBER:  
039—3155325 

CONTACT DETAILS 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all  
Lecturers at the Cam-
pus for the written con-
tributions and photo-
graphs. 
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